55 University Ave., Suite 710
Toronto, Ontario, M5J 2H7
epcor.com

July 29, 2019

Sent by Electronic Mail, RESS Electronic Filing, and Courier

Ms. Kirsten Walli,

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27™ Floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:
ENGLP Reply Submission

Re:  EB-2019-0101 — Decision and Order EPCOR Natural Gas LP (Aylmer Operation)
2019 Federal Carbon Pricing Program Application

Please accept this letter as ENGLPs'’ reply submission to the OEB Staff Submission dated July
26, 2019. In response to OEB Staff's submission, ENGLP has reflected two changes to its tariff
sheets.

ENGLP accepts OEB Staff's submission and has updated each line titled “Federal Carbon
Charge” on each tariff sheet (see attached) to include the words “if applicable”.

ENGLP also accepts the OEB Staff submission that the Facility Carbon Charge under Rate 6
should be shown as a volumetric rate applied to actual monthly consumption, consistent with all
other rate classes. Accordingly, ENGLP has adjusted the Facility Carbon Charge shown under
Rate 6. The updated tariff sheets are attached to this letter.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely, .
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Vince Cooney, P.Eng, MBA
Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs
EPCOR Utilities Inc.

vcooney@epcor.com
(647) 730-0013



